
 
Principalõs Messages 
 

I canõt believe we are halfway through the term. Time flies when 
youõre having fun learning!  

Our Year 1 ð 2õs have been learning to write an opinion and express a 
preference for a character in a story. I am so incredibly proud of 
their efforts and their improvement in their writing. When you next 
come in, ask your child to show you the learning wall. In science, they 
have been looking at the properties of materials. Their aim is to 
design a lunchbox according to certain criteria. Look forward to 
seeing how they apply their knowledge in their designs. 

Year 5 and 6 have just completed their advertisements for a holiday 
destination and are beginning to analyse a transcript from an 
interview. In science, students are designing an experiment to see 
which are the best conditions to grow plants. This week we also 
started learning how to use a spreadsheet to enter data and create 
graphs. It was great to work with the students and see the 
enthusiasm as they discovered new tools on the computer. 

ATTENDANCE 
Our overall attendance rate for this term is 94.1%. Letõs see if we 
can achieve 95% this term  -remember Every Day at School 
Counts!  
If your child is going to be absent, please ensure that you call, send 
a text message or an email explaining why your child will not be at 
school, if they are going to be absent.  
 
Jervisfield Bush Tucker Garden Opening. 
After the rain washed out the opening last term, we have had some 
lovely weather and students enjoyed the outing to Jervisfield. We 
attended the opening ceremony and learnt about native plants and 
how they can be used for food. We joined in with Jervisfield and 
Kalaimia in learning some indigenous language and dancing, played 
indigenous games and painted some clapping sticks to play music. 
 
RACQ Road Show  
On Wednesday we attended the RACQ Road Show with students 
from Clare State School and Milleroo State School. The 
presentation was educational and engaging. Next time yourõe driving 
in the car with your child ask them about the Road Show and what 
they learnt, especially about distracting parents in the car. 
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Student of the Week 

Week 4   Levi Cremona  - Being a Learner 

Week   5 Ruby Hydeð Being a Learner 

Week 6  Jacob Marshall Morrisseyð Being a Learner 

Week 7  Jaydee Brekelmans ðBeing Respectful 

CALENDAR 

Term 2 

June 

Week 8 

Fri 8th 
 

Letõs Chat Habitat,  
Brandon SS 

Week 9 

Tues 12th 
Wed 13th 

Principal awayð Professional  
Development 

Week 10 

Thurs 21st Ready Sat Go, Burdekin Early 
Child Network Ayr  
library 

Week 11 

Tues 26th 
 
Wed 27th 

Small Schoolõs Cultural Expo 
Day. Venue: Brandon SS 
Ayr Show holiday 

Thurs 28th 
Fri 30th 

Report cards issued 
Last day of Term 2. 

July 

Mon 16th Term 3 Begins 

Woolworths 
A big ôshout outõ and thank you to Woolworths in Ayr for donating a weekly box of fruit to  
Maidavale State School. The students are really enjoying a variety of fresh fruits during their 
morning fruit breaks. 
 
Reef Guardians-  Wrapper Free Wednesday. 
Next week we will start wrapper Free Wednesday. We are a Reef Guardian School and part of 
our action plan was to reduce waste by cutting down on the amount of litter that we produce. 
Please support us in our aim to help the environment.  
 
Kind regards 
 
Serena Johnstone 

Jacob broke his finger and has a 

very ócool lookingô cast.  

He is improving writing with the 

other hand . 



RACQ ROAD 


